NOTICE OF REMOVAL HEARING

TO: Mr. Brandon Stradford

RE: In the Matter of the Removal of Board of Parole Commissioner Brandon
Stradford

Pursuant to the February 13, 2024, designation by Governor Kathy Hochul, you are hereby
notified that on Wednesday May 1, 2024, at 10 a.m., a hearing will be held in front of Rossana
Rosado, Commissioner of the Division of Criminal Justice Services, for the purpose of making a
recommendation to the Governor regarding the removal of Brandon Stradford as Commissioner
of the Board of Parole. At that time, all evidence relevant to the matter will be submitted for
hearing and examination of the parties. This hearing will be held in Room 125, at Richmond
County Borough Hall, 10 Richmond Terrace, Staten Island, New York, 10301.

Date: April 12, 2024

Questions regarding this notice can be directed to the Office of Legal Services at the Division of
Criminal Justice Services at colleen.glavin@dcis.ny.gov.






